
 
June 8, 2023 
  

 
 
Michael Long 
michael.long479@gmail.com 
 
RE: Advisory Opinion on Authenticity of Records Received under RTKL 
 
Dear Michael: 
 

The Office of Open Records (“OOR”) received your request for an advisory opinion on May 
24, 2023.  The OOR may issue advisory opinions pursuant to Section 1310 of the Right-to-Know 
Law (“RTKL”), 65 P.S. § 67.1310(a)(2).  Your request for an advisory opinion is respectfully 
DENIED.  
 
 In your advisory opinion request, you note that the request is related to a currently pending 
appeal docketed at OOR Dkt. AP 2023-1083.  Because of that fact, you should address any issues or 
concerns in that case to the assigned appeals officer, as an advisory opinion would not be proper at 
this time. 
 
 Due to the nature of your questions, you may wish to review 18 Pa.C.S. § 4911 (Tampering 
with public records or information).  Any alleged violations of that section would be a criminal 
matter, so concerns or questions about an alleged violation should be directed to law enforcement. 
 

This response to your Advisory Opinion request will be posted on the OOR’s website at 
https://www.openrecords.pa.gov/RTKL/AdvisoryOpinions.cfm.  

 
  

Respectfully, 

 
Liz Wagenseller 
Executive Director 

 

mailto:KellyMcPherson123@proton.me
https://www.openrecords.pa.gov/RTKL/AdvisoryOpinions.cfm

